# The Glen Gazette

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

#### President:

Jack Rutherford 373-3732

Vice-President:

Anna Lorenzen 375-1876

Secretary & Treasurer:

Glen Grossman

## At-Large Directors:

Chuck Adams 649-4214 Virginia Capra 372-0302

Newsletter:

Glen Grossman

#### **Architectural Control:**

Vince Capra 372-0302

### Gardening:

Carol Rutherford 373-3732

# Welcoming:

Pat Claus 333-9518

## Managing Agent:

Joseph Chaffers 624-7552

# Litter

Cigarette butts and other litter on the ground detracts from the appearance and value of our property and from the enjoyment of living here. The cooperation of residents and visitors can eliminate the problem. Gardeners and resi-dents should not have to pick up after other people.



# **BOARD NEWS**

The Board of Directors met on 6/14/99 at Jack Rutherford's unit (#36) to discuss the budget and review the reserves. At the board meeting on 6/21/99 the budget was updated. The current reserve status requires a 10% increase (\$20) in dues. A detailed budget will be sent to all members in early July. Please note that the last dues increase of \$16.95 was made to cover earthquake insurance which members approved at the last annual meeting.

#### **NEW NEIGHBORS!**

We welcome Jack and Elizabeth Vanderpan who have moved into 86 and Jack and Jane Rugar who have moved into 16.

Our regrets go to family of Bill Tyler of #34 who passed away June 9.

#### **NEXT BOARD MEETING**

The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be on July 20, at 5 **p.m. at unit #36**. All residents are invited to attend.

#### REGARDING GARDENERS

Do not under any circumstances call the gardeners directly. If you have a gardening request or question call the Gardening Committee (Carol Rutherford at 373-3732.)

REMINDER: No private gardening is to be done by the gardeners during the normal work-day. Private gardening is costly in time and money to the association.

Any flowers or plants that were not originally planted by the association are to be maintained by the residents. Anything planted by the resident is their responsibility. If original shrubs need replacing, this will be done by the association but only with low care plants.

If you have plants that need thinning you may contact the garden committee regarding sharing these.

#### **VACANCIES**

Virgina Capra has taken the place of Mark Risley on the board. Vince Capra has replaced Wolfgang Haas as chair of the Architectural Control Committee.